

City of Waltham

Jeannette A. McCarthy Mayor CITY OF WALTHAM CITY CLERK'S OFFICE 2017 SEP -7 A 10: 49 RECORDED

September 7, 2017

TO: The City Council

RE: City Council Request to Attend COW Executive Session Regarding Police

Station Renovation Claim

Dear Councillors:

City Solicitor John Cervone will be available to answer any questions on this lawsuit.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

Jeannette A. McCarthy

JAM/ccb Enclosure

cc: John Cervone, City Solicitor

Request – Committee of the Whole – July 31, 2017

REGARDING CLAIM AGAINST THE CITY POLICE STATION RENNOVATION

Request that Her Honor the Mayor and City Solicitor John Cervone attend the next Committee of the Whole meeting to address the Mayors communication dated May 25, 2017 regarding a claim against the City related to the renovation of the Police Station in Executive Session.

Respectfully submitted,

Diane P. LeBlanc

Councillor At Large



City of Waltham

Jeannette A. McCarthy Mayor

CITY OF WALTHAM CITY CLERK'S OFFICE 2017 HAY 25 A 9:33 RECORDED

May 25, 2017

TO: The City Council

RE: Notice of Claim/Mediation Demand

Waltham Police Station Renovation Project

Dear Councillors:

Please be advised that I received a communication from the lawyer for the successful bidder for the Police Headquarters Renovation Project. It is a Notice of Claim/Mediation Demand for lack of prosecution of financing for the bid award.

I have advised the attorney that the funding request for \$7.28M, the request of the Police Chief to use the Marquadt building for a temporary police station, and the request for the municipal zoning including the Marquadt building are all tabled in City Council Committees.

The Law Department is handling the matter. If you wish to receive a copy of the attorney's letter, please contact the Law Department, and it will be provided to you.

Sincerely.

Januelle a. Mc Carly

JAM/ccb

cc: John Cervone, City Solicitor

Joseph Pedulla, Purchasing Agent